
The International Peace Bureau (IPB) expresses deep concern over the rising military
clashes and political tensions between Thailand and Cambodia, which have resulted
in the death of at least 15 civilians and the mass displacement of civilians from
border areas. The escalation of long-standing tensions over the border risks further
exacerbating civilian suffering and displacement.

The IPB calls for an immediate ceasefire and a return to diplomatic negotiations
and conflict resolution as the only tools that can solve the crisis. Nationalist and
militaristic rhetoric must be replaced by dialogue and common security. Moreover,
IPB calls on ASEAN, particularly neighbour states, in the region and those with
military ties to either party to encourage de-escalation and peaceful resolution. 
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